



INFORMATION BULLETIN

Bulletin #: 12020-086

Date: Aug 14, 2020

To: Ontario Soccer; District Membership, ORA, Associate Members

CC: Ontario Soccer Board of Directors, Staff

From: Johnny Misley, Chief Executive Officer

Subject: Government of Ontario announcement on gathering limits for sports and

recreational facilities

Ontario Soccer, in consultation with Canada Soccer and the Government of Ontario, continues to monitor the most recent developments surrounding the Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, the resulting public health crisis and Ontario Soccer's Return to Play Plan.

Today, the <u>Government of Ontario announced</u> changes to the gathering limits for sports and recreational facilities.

Beginning August 15, 2020 at 12:01 a.m., these facilities can now have up to 50 participants per room for each indoor sport or fitness room.

This change was enabled by amendments to the Government of Ontario Stage 3 regulation and a new plan and guidance document to apply a per room limit for sport and recreational fitness activities at facilities with the necessary space or layout.

Businesses, not-for-profits, and municipalities may need or choose to take more time before implementing this change in capacity limits. Facilities and municipalities may also adopt their own protocols that are more restrictive than the guidance.

For Ontario Soccer members and indoor facility operators in Return to Play – Phase 2, each individual playing surface (field) can have up to 50 participants. The facility operator must ensure the fields are separated, in order to maintain physical distancing between fields.

As a reminder, the Government of Ontario does not require physical distancing for team sports activities. All other Government orders, as they pertain to Return to Play, remain the same.

The Return to Play Guide will be updated soon with further details.





For further information, please refer to the latest bulletins on the <u>COVID-19 Updates</u> page, which have the latest information from Ontario Soccer, as well as resources for your members. Please consider placing a dedicated link to the <u>COVID-19 Updates</u> on the homepage on your website.

If you have not subscribed to our weekly e-Newsletter, please do so here.

If you have any questions, please contact Patty Forbes, Director of Administration.